Community Congregational Church of Clinton Heights UCC
            Minutes of the Leadership Board Meeting on March 8, 2023.  

Attendees: Cindy M, Nicole F, Joanne B, Tina K, Julie K, Bob H,  Bruce G, Elaine W, Tracey P, Tom P

Absent: None

Meeting Called to Order:  03/08/2023 at 7:35 PM via Zoom

Bruce said the opening prayer.

The Secretary’s Report was reviewed. Julie made the motion to approve the report and Tina seconded it.

The Council’s Financial Secretary’s Report was reviewed. The report was approved by Elaine and seconded by Joanne. 

The Council’s Treasury Report was reviewed. There is an electronic payment of $179 to Sermon Central on the report which we are not familiar with. Bob quickly researched it and found it was a site that provided information on sermons. Tina will research this further to see if it is something we can use. Aside from this, the report was approved by Tom and seconded by Julie.

The Deacon’s Treasury Report was reviewed. It was approved by Tina and seconded by Julie. 

Visitation/Elder Conversation Report: Bruce thanked Tracey for handling the correspondence to shut-ins sick and elderly.  He reiterated how important it is to stay in touch with them.  Tracey put together a bag of cards, stationary, pen and stamps for Betty M. Bruce and Cindy will take it to Betty in the next 2 weeks.   

OLD BUSINESS:

Tom stated that the Lock Box suggested for us to buy is for the East Greenbush Fire Department. He thought there should be one for Clinton Heights Fire Department. Bruce will reach out to EGFD to see if they use the same one as Clinton Heights. 

Tom has not heard from Ed Tobio regarding the basement window. We will follow up with Ed when  Tom returns from his vacation. 

Bruce sent a follow-up email regarding us sponsoring a Palestinian child but has not yet received a response.  

Regarding the church flyers, Bruce suggested using a drawing of our church that we have as a graphic. Joanne contacted The Advertiser to inquire how to have an article published. She was sent an email back which included the rules and directions.  She will forward it out to the Leadership Team. Pastor Kathy had suggested we use flyers, we will contact her as she may have more ideas. 

There was discussion about the 4 possible actions we may take as we figure out the direction of our church. The avenues to take under consideration are as follows:   

1. Will the Clinton Heights Community Church continue as we are, to ultimately seek a full-time pastor?
2. Will the Clinton Heights Community Church continue to seek a Supply Pastor?
3. Will the church continue as we seek to possibly merge with another church?
4. Will the Clinton Heights Community Church continue on a path of ultimately selling our church building?
Julie researched #1.  After reviewing the church’s income and finances, she determined that we cannot afford a full-time or even a part-time pastor after one year. Tom disagreed, however, Julie did not have her paperwork with the figures on it with her. We will review this further when she has her papers.

For item #2, Cindy and Bruce will reach out to seminaries to see if there is anyone interested in being a supply pastor or a part-time pastor. There may also be some religious publications where we can advertise for a pastor. It was noted that not having a regular pastor may dissuade some people from joining our church, yet not having a larger congregation may deter someone from wanting to be the pastor.  Cindy and Bruce will also reach out to Rev Shernell to see if she has any suggestions. We will also reach out to Rev Kathy and ask for a meeting on March 29, 2023 to discuss our options. 

While we work on options 1 and 2, we will not consider options 3 and 4.  

NEW BUSINESS:
The church needs a Spark wire. It was approved to have Family Danz install the Spark wire before the next meeting.  

Pastor Kathy will be going to Uganda and will be gone on May 28 and June 4. Tracey will contact Ed W to see if he will fill in for her. 

Joanne made a motion that the church make a donation to Pastor Kathy of $1,000.00 for her trip to Uganda. It was seconded by Tina.

Joanne suggested that the church give Tracey a budget to work with for stationary, pens, cards and stamps. While no amount was discussed, it was agreed that a basket can be put downstairs for people to donate cards, pens etc. If anything needs to be purchased, it can come out of the Deacon’s Account.

REMINDERS:

Next Meeting Date: April 12, 2023 at 7:30 pm

Meeting Adjourned 9:02 pm.  Motion to adjourn was made by Joanne and seconded by Julie.

Respectfully submitted by Joanne Boel, Secretary

